HOLLY PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL

RECEPTION CLASS AUTUMN TERM NEWSLETTER

Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome to Palm Class! We are happy to say that all the children are clearly enjoying being in Reception and they are becoming increasingly familiar with many of their new routines. Once all the children have settled we will be introducing separate carpet sessions to teach your children a range of aspects from the curriculum.

Next week we will be starting to teach your children phonics and you will be able to support your children at home by encouraging them to listen to sounds in words and to play rhyming games with them. Over the next few weeks we will also focus on number recognition and counting during our mathematical activities and you may like to encourage your children to spot different numbers in the environment. 

Your children can choose story books to take home whenever they wish and we would encourage you to share these books with your children. We will begin `Guided Reading` sessions with your children after we have introduced some aspects of Phonics. Please ensure that your child brings their book bag to school every day and places it in the red box in that week’s classroom.

The children are settling into their lunchtime routine well and are enjoying their free school dinners. If you would prefer to provide your child with a packed lunch then please clearly label their lunch box and place it on the trolley at the back of the Reception Class rooms at the start of the day. We would also like to take this opportunity to remind you that Holly Park has  a `Healthy School Policy` and if your child is having a packed lunch it must not contain crisps, chocolate or any nut or seed product. 

Your child is also welcome to bring in a healthy snack, which should be named and placed in the blue bowl at the back of the classroom. Please do not put their snacks in a lunchbox container as they often get muddled up with other children’s packed lunches. Children can bring in named bottles of water to have during the day and we also have milk available, but we don’t allow them to bring in sweet drinks or juice.
We will be starting P.E. sessions after half term. From this time onwards they will need to have their PE Kit in a named drawstring bag on their coat peg every day. It would also be very helpful if you encouraged your child to practise dressing and undressing by themselves as they will be expected to get changed for P.E. independently. To avoid upset and confusion please write your child’s name on all their clothing, book bags, lunch boxes, water bottles and P.E. kit.

Some reminders

· If you are not sure which class room your child is in please check the signs on the class room doors.

· School starts at 8.55. Please bring your child to school on time so they start the day with their friends in a relaxed way.

· Please make sure that you collect your child on time.

· If your child is going to be absent, please let us know before if possible. 

· If someone that we do not know is going to be collecting your child, it is very important that you let us know. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to speak to us at the end of the day.

Best wishes,

Mrs Walton, Mrs Moore, Miss Klanga, Miss Mornington
